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Callowhill Masonic Lodge No.453 meets in 
Callowhill Masonic Hall, Derrylin, Co. 
Fermanagh. The Lodge currently has 52 members 
and is part of the Provincial Grand Lodge of 
Tyrone and Fermanagh.   
  

This thriving Lodge has an illustrious history 
having been constituted on the 3rd September 
1767. The Lodge can proudly say we are 250 years 
old. The first Officers of Callowhill were 
Terence Clarke as Worshipful Master with John 
Brown and James Reilly recorded as the first 
Wardens. A further 39 Brethren registered up 
until the 19th June 1801.   
  

Around 1820 the Papal Bull, the term given to an 
official Papal document against Freemasonry, 
reduced the number of Masons in Ireland 
considerably. Callowhill like all Lodges 
suffered as a result.  
  

On the 15th October 1873, the Warrant was 
surrendered to Grand Lodge on trust by a 
Worshipful Brother Sankey. This was done on the 
advice of the Provincial Grand Lodge. However, 
in 1876 there was an influx of members when the 
Warrant was restored on the 8th January 1876. Mr 
Andrew Johnston and Major Blaney Winslow made 
applications to join the Lodge on the same day. 
As the Warrant had been surrendered in trust, 
Grand Lodge recognises it as having been held 
since 1767. In the same year, 1876, Brother 
Michael McManus made an application for a new 
Master Mason's Certificate as the one issued to 
him in 1837 had been lost.  
  



  

  

  

  

 

  

The Lodge is in possession of all its own 
minute books dating back to 1876. However, 
minutes from Grand Lodge do make reference to 
Callowhill in the years prior. On the 5th 
November 1857, a letter is read at Grand Lodge 
from Callowhill No.453 requesting that Grand 
Lodge will use their influence to recover for 
them their Lodge arms. This consisted of two 
swords and a gun which they were compelled to 
surrender to the Head Constable of Police by 
order of the Resident Magistrate Benjamin H. 
Holmes. The letter states that a disturbance in 
the locality of Derrylin between the Orangemen 
and Ribbonmen had caused the Lord Lieutenant to 
place the area under martial law.  The Board 
recommended that Callowhill be informed that 
Grand Lodge cannot interfere in the matter as it 
is a question for the civil powers to deal with. 

   
The Lodge of Research No.200 
Dublin was presented with some 
documents relating to 
Callowhill in 1922. One of the 
oldest known documents 
concerning the Lodge is a 
letter sent to Grand Lodge on 
the 3rd March 1828. The letter 
states that “Our well-beloved 
Brother John O’Donnell is now 
a regular and registered 
Master Mason of Lodge No.453, 
Callowhill, County of 

Fermanagh and in the Registry of Ireland”.  
 

Letter Sent to Grand Lodge 

3rd of March 1828 with seal affixed 



  

  

  

  

 

  

The minutes of the communication from January 
14th, 1876 state the Lodge met in the Lodge Room 
at the Courthouse Derrylin, next door to where 
the current hall stands. Sometime later the 
Lodge begins to meet in another Lodge Room in 
the Parochial Hall, Derrylin.    
 

During the latter part of the 19th Century and 
early part of the 20th Century the Lodge would 
often organise picnics to such places as 
Knockninny, Belle Isle and Crom Castle.  
 

You were permitted to invite a lady friend and 
interestingly some members would have different 
lady friends each time they went. Outings 
started from Derrylin as early as 10am and 
normally took place on a Saturday. The outings 
themselves did not always meet with the approval 
of all members of the Lodge.   
  

During the First World War, several members of 
Callowhill Masonic Lodge served their Country. 
One of them was the father of current Lodge 
Chaplain, Worshipful Brother Albert Lunny, 
Private James Lunny. Worshipful Brother James 
Lunny joined the Lodge on the 30th May 1921. He 
served as Worshipful Master in 1941. Another 
member to be at war was Worshipful Brother James 
Annesley who was the Worshipful Master of the 
Lodge in 1900 and he became the Secretary in 
1901. He remained in this position until 1916 
when he volunteered to go to war at 51 years 
old.  
  



  

  

  

  

 

  

  James Annesley was the second son of Rev. 
Canon James Blair Annesley (Canon of Clogher 
Cathedral and Rector of Drumkeeran, near Kesh) 
and was educated at Armagh Royal School and 
later at Queen's College Belfast where he was a 
Dispensary Doctor and qualified M.D., B.O., M. 
Ch in 1888.  
 

He was the dispensary medical officer and 
registrar of births, deaths, and marriages at 
Derrylin in the Union of Lisnaskea, County 
Fermanagh prior to entering the Army on 17th 
January 1916. He gained the rank of Lieutenant 
and after one year’s service became a Captain.   
  

The minutes of the Lodge record that he sent 
home his dues in April 1917 despite having been 
far away. Callowhill was firmly in his thoughts. 
At this stage in the war Captain Annesley was 
attached to a hospital in connection with the 
Thetford Aerodrome, Co. Norfolk. On the 19th May 
1917 he decided to go up in a biplane with 2nd 
Lieutenant Charles L. Beaumont. 
 

  It was established that Captain Annesley had 
asked if there would be any objection to him 
going up as a passenger as he was involved in 
important work trying to discover why so many 
flying men suffered from nerves and it was very 
difficult for him to judge the effects of flying 
on the nerves until he had had personal 
experience and so permission was granted. An air 
mechanic provided evidence that he observed the 
machine pass over the road at a height of about 
400 feet. The machine then did a right bank which 
developed into a spinning nose dive. 
  



  

  

  

  

 

  

A witness had gone to the wreckage and found 
James Annesley had been thrown completely out of 
the plane but the pilot was underneath the 
machine. Major Orton said he thought the machine 
stalled and developed into a spiral nose dive as 
a result of losing flying speed. As a result, a 
verdict of accidental death was determined. 
  

The minutes of May 1917 note that the Lodge had 
received word of the death of Worshipful Brother 
Annesley. Worshipful Brother J. Cousins proposed 
that a note of condolence be sent out to Mrs 
Annesley from the Brethren of No. 453 as an 
expression of their sympathy on the bereavement 
of her husband and this was passed with great 
sadness.   

 
 
 

Cap Badge 
belonging to                                                             
Captain James 
Annesley RAMC 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The Lodge held its first meeting in a new 
Freemason’s Hall, Derrylin on the 24th June 1918. 
The hall was purchased from the Erne estate at 
a cost of £150. At the communication on the 25th 
August 1919 a letter was read from Brother 
Winslow (Solicitor) Enniskillen containing the 
‘Deed of Purchase’ of the Courthouse, Derrylin.  

  

  



  

  

  

  

 

  

Brother the Rev. McKnight and Worshipful Brother 
Hall (Lodge Secretary) were required to sign as 
trustees on behalf of the Brethren of Lodge No. 
453. The Secretary noted that the hall was now 
insured with Sun Insurance, 9 College Green, 
Dublin. 
 

The hall was in good condition, however at the 
communication on the 29th September 1919 the 
Secretary noted that the stove had been broken 
since the transfer of the building from a 
courthouse to the Freemasons’ Hall and it was 
proposed by Worshipful Brother Cousins and 
seconded by the Worshipful Master that the 
Secretary write to the Council to request that 
the stove is repaired and to claim damages for 
the same. This was passed unanimously.  
 

The hall was burned down on the 18th June 1920. 
At a communication of the Lodge on the 28th June 
1920 a special telegram was received from Sun 
Insurance, Dublin stating that they had received 
a report from Mr Patton (Agent in Derrylin) that 
the property had been burned in a malicious 
attack and that under these conditions a claim 
should be lodged against the authorities under 
the Malicious Injury Act. A claim was granted 
and £617.15.0 was paid in compensation.  
 
The members of the Lodge expressed great sadness 
that their hall had been destroyed in such a 
dreadful way, however almost immediately work 
began on rebuilding the hall and ensuring a 
meeting place for Freemasons in Derrylin.   
 
 
 



  

  

  

  

 

  

Book belonging to Worshipful Brother E.G. Hall, 
detailing subscriptions to appeal for Lodge 453 
Callowhill, after the burning down of the hall.  

 
The Lodge met once again in Derrylin Parochial 
Hall up until 1924 when their new hall was opened 
and ready to be used. Worshipful Brother E.G. 
Hall the Lodge Secretary and Worshipful Brother 
J Cousins are credited with doing a great deal 
of work looking after the Lodge in these 
difficult years.  E.G. Hall writes to Grand 
Lodge on the 8th October 1924 stating that the 
Lodge was in financial difficulties, due to the 
malicious attack on their hall and unable to pay 
towards the Grand Lodge Bicentennial Fund. The 
letter goes on to say that Callowhill has one of 
the oldest Warrants in Ireland and this was 
thankfully not in the hall at the time of the 
attack. Interestingly it also goes on to say 
that the founders of the Lodge were chiefly 
Roman Catholics who broke away during the 
troublesome times of 1798.   



  

  

  

  

 

  

The construction work was carried out by Mr 
Bloomfield Building Contractor from Brooke 
borough. The first meeting in the new hall took 
place on the 31st March 1924. At this meeting, 
Worshipful Brother Cousins brought forward a 
notice of motion that he would be proposing £25 
be allocated to purchase a chair to be known as 
‘Annesleys chair’ in memory of Worshipful 
Brother Annesley. This was passed the following 
month. 
 
 
Callowhill 
Masonic Hall  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
The Lodge Room  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



  

  

  

  

 

  

On the 22nd June 1925, a Masonic Service was 
held on behalf of the Lodge. The Service took 
place in the Parish Church, Derrylin at 3pm. 
Brethren were present from Belturbet, 
Ballyconnell, Mullingar, Lisnaskea, 
Fivemiletown and Enniskillen.  The Brethren were 
marshalled by Worshipful Brother P. Brock PGO 
with Craft Regalia being worn. The Church was 
occupied by at least 200 Brethren. Brother A.W. 
McGarvey was the special preacher. The new hall 
was not however consecrated and dedicated until 
a special afternoon communication on Saturday 
17th July 1926. Several Provincial Grand Lodge 
Officers were present with visitors from the 
Province of Dublin also in attendance. The 
Provincial Deputy Grand Master, Right Worshipful 
Brother R.W. Wilson, presided in the absence of 
the Right Worshipful Provincial Grand Master 
through illness.  
 

As the Lodge was officially opened the ode ‘O 
God our help in ages past’ was sung. The 
afternoon was considered a “very special and 
atmospheric occasion”. 
  

The minutes of the 26th April 1926 record an 
interesting disagreement within the Lodge 
regarding alcohol. At the installation dinner 
that year the Lodge had ‘not been provided with 
any intoxicants for any Brother who desired it’. 
  

Worshipful Brother W.A. Thornton proposed that 
in future it be provided at all Installation 
Dinners. This was seconded by Worshipful Brother 
Moore. Worshipful Brother Cousins proposed an 
amendment that no intoxicants be procured at 
Installation Dinners.  



  

  

  

  

 

  

This was seconded by Worshipful Brother Hall. 
Worshipful Brother Thornton then gave notice of 
motion that in three months’ time he would 
propose that alcohol be provided at all 
refreshments. This was seconded by Worshipful 
Brother Moore. No agreement was reached and the 
Lodge would debate the issue again in July. At 
the communication of 26th July 1926, the matter 
was again raised with some Brethren being for 
alcohol and some against. Worshipful Brother 
Hall had written to Grand Lodge for advice and 
they sent back the following: 
  

Dear Wor. Bro Hall,  
 

In reply to your letter there are many Lodges 
under the Grand Lodge constitution which are 
wholly total abstinence, however the matter of 
intoxicants at refreshments is a matter that 
must be settled by yourselves. I presume there 
will be some resolution which will be put to the 
Lodge in the ordinary way and a vote taken on 
the same. 
   

Yours 
Fraternally H C 
Shellard Grand 
Secretary.   
  
Worshipful Brother John Crawford proposed that 
intoxicants can only be used at installation 
dinners and not at all refreshments. Worshipful 
Brother Thornton agreed. The motion was passed 
with 15 voting in favour and being the majority. 
Some Brethren left the lodge room and did not 
return.   
  



  

  

  

  

 

  

On the 27th January 1930, the Secretary brought 
before the Worshipful Master a request had been 
asked for permission to use the lower portion of 
the Hall for a party coming to a concert on 
Sunday night, 2nd February in Derrylin.  Mr Blake 
who owns property next door to the hall, gave 
assurance there would be ‘no dancing or singing’ 
and Mr Blake would be responsible for the hall’s 
care. Some members of the Lodge disagreed 
however a motion was carried with a majority 
being in favour of giving permission for the 
hall to be used. The following month the party 
was described as ‘a great success’. Presumably 
some members had actually been in attendance.   
  
Another Masonic Service was held in the Parish 
Church, Derrylin on Sunday 22nd June 1930. It had 
been arranged to have an article placed in The 
Fermanagh Times on the 17th June and the 
Impartial Reporter of the 12th June. The Deacons 
of the Lodge were instructed to conduct the 
Bishop of Kilmore to and from the Pulpit. The 
Wardens were to attend to the seating 
accommodation. Catering was provided by the 
wives of the Lodge members and Brother Wilson 
Crawford was to supply the articles required for 
refreshments. The service was attended by an 
‘overflowing congregation’ and a large assembly 
of Brethren.   
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On October 1940, a letter was received from 
the Provincial Grand Secretary stating that the 
Provincial Grand Lodge were now asking all 
Lodges to contribute to the fund set up by the 
Lord Mayor of London for the relief of those who 
have suffered from enemy action in the recent 
bombing raids. A contribution of £6.8.0 was 
made. The war is mentioned many times in the 
minute books throughout those years and various 
appeals were made to assist the war effort. Some 
members missed meetings due to the fact they 
were members of the Home Guard and the ARP and 
were required to be on duty.   

  

  
  

  
    

  
  
  

A feature in the    
                     Impartial Reporter   

30 th   June 1930   
  

  
  
  
  
  
  
  



  

  

  

  

 

  

The Lodge continued with many more happy years 
in Callowhill with a strong membership and 
regular monthly meetings which were always 
better attended during the winter months as 
during the summer many men were “at grass”.  
  

Installation dinners always prove to be the 
highlight of the year for many Masons.  These 
unique events allow a Mason to invite some of 
his friends from other Masonic Lodges to come to 
a special communication of his Lodge. During 
this communication, the Worshipful Master and 
Officers will be installed for the coming year. 
Rehearsals are often held several times before 
the evening to ensure things run smoothly. After 
the communication Masons will retire to the 
Festive Board where they will enjoy a nice 
dinner with plenty of fellowship and 
refreshment. There will be speeches and 
particular attention will be paid to the new 
Worshipful Master.    
  

The Callowhill Installation Dinner is normally 
held towards the end of January or the beginning 
of February each year.    
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

  

  

  

 

  

The following letter dated 19th December 1959 
from Bothwell’s Hotel and Restaurant Lisnaskea 
provides prices for Callowhill’s Installation 
Dinner 1960:  

 
 

Letter Signed Esther Bothwell 
 

  
  

  

    

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  



  

  

  

  

 

  

In 1965, Worshipful Brother George Sanderson, a 
local school master wrote a poem about 
Callowhill Lodge:  
 

The Schoolmasters Master its plain to be 
seen, Lord stretch forth thy hand and protect 
Crawford Breen. As he sits in the West he had 
best know his lines, or he’ll have to write 
them 500 times. And you Brother Mitten on 
guard in the South, will find that its risky 
to open your mouth.  
 

I’ll give you a warning Senior Deacon George 
Veitch, to keep your long wand out of 
Saunderson’s reach. For if you Brothers 
should so much as snigger, He’ll rip of your 
pants and apply it with vigour.  
 

While the Dean keeps the records and McMullen 
the cash, we’re praying that neither will do 
anything rash.  But if funds should go up, 
they could act a bit shady, Like heading to 
France with a willing young lady. 
  

Now watch Moffatt well for we know he’s the 
fliest, and would knock you down to the one 
who bids highest. So, stand by the door 
Inner Guard, Brother Keyes, for he’ll run 
like a hare with his share of the fees.  If 
you find at the porch that the goings too 
hot, bring along your big digger and bury 
the lot.  
 

Still in spite of all this I’m sure they’ll 
prosper and thrive, so we’ll drink to their 
health for nineteen sixty-five.   
 
 
  



  

  

  

  

 

  

The year 1967 was a big year for Callowhill in 
that the Lodge would celebrate its 200th 
Anniversary. It was celebrated by a Service in 
the Parish Church, Derrylin on the 3rd September 
the actual anniversary of the institution of the 
Lodge in 1767.  
 

There was a large attendance of Brethren from 
all parts of the Province and the adjoining 
Province of Meath. The service was conducted by 
Very Worshipful Brother Dean F.W. Grant, the 
Senior Past Provincial Grand Chaplain, he was 
initiated in Sion Lodge No. 144 in Kilkeel in 
1907 and was Worshipful Master in 1911.  
 

He affiliated to Killeshandra Lodge No. 310 in 
1911 and then affiliated to Callowhill in 1921. 
He became the Lodge Secretary in 1943.  
 

The Preacher was Very Worshipful Brother the 
Very Reverend T.V. Perry, M.A., Dean of 
Clonmacnoise and there was a most liberal 
offering for the Masonic Benevolent 
Institutions. During the Service the Worshipful 
Master, Worshipful Brother C. Mitten, on behalf 
of the Lodge presented to the Dean Churchwarden 
Wands. 
  



  

  

  

  

 

  

 
 

Copy of the Order of Service 
for the Bicentenary Service 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  



  

  

  

  

 

  

 
 
The Officers 1967 Bi-Centenary. In front (from 
left) Thomas Moffatt J.W.; Dean F. W. Grant, 
Chaplain, and Secretary; W.Bro. Charles Mitten, 
W.M.; George Veitch, S.W. Back Row: Nigel Keys, 
S.D.; Frank Coulter I.G.; James Greaves, M.C; 
James Mullen, Charity Steward; Crawford Breen, 
I.P.M.; And Andrew Crawford, J.D.  
 

In September 1972, the hall suffered from bomb 
damage and the Lodge began to meet in 
Enniskillen Freemasons’ Hall. The national 
political situation was worsening and it became 
more secure to meet elsewhere. Offers came in 
from other Lodges throughout Fermanagh for the 
use of Lodge rooms during this time. 
 
 

  
  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  



  

  

  

  

 

  

In 1974 George Sanderson who had been a 
member of the Lodge in previous years was 
murdered at the Earl of Erne Primary School, 
Teemore, where he was the principal. This came 
as a great shock to the members of the Lodge and 
sympathy was expressed with his wife and family.   
 

In December 1976, the Lodge suffered the loss of 
their Secretary, Worshipful Brother Lewis H. 
Thornton. Sympathy was expressed with his family 
and the Worshipful Master paid tribute to the 
contribution which he had made to Freemasonry in 
general and to Callowhill Lodge in particular.  
 

Worshipful Brother Thornton had served the Lodge 
as Worshipful Master in 1961 and had held Office 
in the Provincial Grand Lodge of Tyrone and 
Fermanagh in the years 1971, 1973 and 1975, he 
had been the Provincial Grand Junior Warden 
elect for 1977. The Lodge continued to meet in 
Enniskillen Freemasons’ Hall throughout the next 
decade for a short time in the mid-1980s 
returning to Derrylin, however with the 
political situation still critical it was 
decided meetings would continue in Enniskillen. 
  

At the communication of the 30th November 1987 
the Worshipful Master referred to the 
Enniskillen Bombing in which 11 people had lost 
their lives. Worshipful Brother J Mullan from 
Enniskillen was one of those who had died.  
 

Sympathy was expressed with his sons in law, 
Worshipful Brother Crawford Veitch, and 
Worshipful Brother Sam Blair both members of 
Callowhill. The members of the Lodge stood in 
silence as a mark of respect to all those who 
had been murdered on that dreadful day.   



  

  

  

  

 

  

Although not meeting in Callowhill Masonic Hall 
the upkeep of the hall was kept by various 
members of the Lodge. Throughout the 1980s and 
1990s members of the Lodge would make numerous 
repairs to the hall. Worshipful Brother Bert 
Robinson in particular has been invaluable over 
the years putting great time and effort into 
making sure the hall looked its best at all 
times. 
   

Thankfully with the new Millennium the political 
situation improved and meetings began being held 
in Callowhill Masonic Hall once again.   
 

On St Johns Day 2001 Very Worshipful Brother 
W.J. Dixon was appointed the Grand Masters 
Standard Bearer for the year 2002. The 
Worshipful Master, Worshipful Brother Peter 
Dixon, said it was a great honour for the Lodge 
to have Very Worshipful Brother W.J. Dixon 
appointed to a Grand Lodge Office. 
   

Very Worshipful Brother Dixon was initiated into 
Freemasonry on the 29th November 1976 and was the 
Secretary of Callowhill Lodge from 1991 until 
2000. He also served in several Provincial Grand 
Lodge Offices including Provincial Grand Senior 
Warden in 2002.  
 

In September 2005, Right Worshipful Brother 
Victor Lynn was presented with his 50-year Jewel 
and Certificate. A special communication of the 
Lodge was held with the Deputy Grand Master 
present, along with members of the Provincial 
Grand Lodge of Tyrone and Fermanagh. A detailed 
account of Right Worshipful Brother Lynn’s 
history in the Lodge was given by Very 
Worshipful Brother W.J Dixon. 



  

  

  

  

 

  

Right Worshipful Brother Lynn had been initiated 
into Freemasonry on the 26th September 1955 and 
had served as the Worshipful Master in 1973 and 
as Secretary from 1978 until 1990.  
 
He had served in many Provincial Grand Lodge 
Offices including: PGL Organist, PGL Steward, 
PGL Director of Ceremonies, PGL Superintendent, 
PGL Junior Warden, and PGL Treasurer. Further to 
this he had represented the Lodge on the 
District Committee of Inspection from 1978 to 
1990, and the PGL Board of General Purposes from 
1978 to 1989. He was also appointed Grand 
Representative to the Grand Lodge of Ivory Coast 
on 3rd June 1999.   
 

The Deputy Grand Master of Ireland paid tribute 
to Right Worshipful Brother Lynn for his 50 
years of service to the Order and thanked him 
for his input to all branches of Freemasonry. He 
then presented him with his 50-year Jewel and 
Certificate. Tributes were also paid by the 
Provincial Grand Master, Provincial Deputy Grand 
Master and the Provincial Assistant Grand 
Master, Very Worshipful Brother William Conner, 
and Worshipful Brother Bert Robinson.   
 

Right Worshipful Brother Lynn was called to the 
Grand Lodge above on the 30th August 2008. His 
funeral was attended by Freemasons from all over 
Ireland and beyond. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

  

  

  

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
  

 
Display Case of the regalia of 

Right Worshipful Brother Victor Lynn. 
Made by Worshipful Brother Bert Robinson. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  



  

  

  

  

 

  

Kindness has always been a core principle of 
Freemasonry. Masons give time and money to help 
others, whether locally, nationally, or 
globally. Callowhill has always been at the 
forefront of charity giving with members working 
hard to provide as much as they can for those 
who really need it. 

 
 
 
 
 
One of the 
lodges of 
Charity 
giving’s. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Front left: Right Worshipful Brother Maurice Lee 
Provincial Grand Master, Worshipful Brother Mark 
Edmondson, Palm Anstey - Mitre Trust, Worshipful 
Brother Stephen Kennedy. Back left: Worshipful 
Brother David Mc Mullen, Very Worshipful Brother 
Robert Dane, Worshipful Brother Bert Robinson. 
  

On the 28th April 2008, the Lodge expressed their 
congratulations to Worshipful Brothers Roger 
Monaghan, John Joseph McMaster, and Brother 
Keith Monaghan on their sponsored cycle from 
Derrylin to the Freemasons’ Hall, Molesworth 
Street Dublin in aid of the Grand Masters 
Festival.  



  

  

  

  

 

  

An outstanding achievement aided by the help of 
Worshipful Brother Vaughan Crooks who had 
followed them on his motorbike.   
 

At the communication of 30th April 2012, 
Worshipful Brother Mackey Breen was presented 
his 50-year Jewel and Certificate. Worshipful 
Brother Breen is currently the longest serving 
member of Callowhill being initiated on the 30th 
April 1962, he served as Worshipful Master in 
1979. Worshipful Brother Breen noted how much he 
had enjoyed his years in Callowhill and said 
that if you live your life by the principles of 
Freemasonry you won’t go wrong. 
 

On the 22nd February 2012 the Lodge’s Secretary, 
Very Worshipful Brother Robert Dane was 
installed as Provincial Senior Grand Warden. 
Very Worshipful Brother Dane was initiated into 
Freemasonry on the 26th November 1984 and served 
as Worshipful Master in 1993. Since 2001 he has 
been the Lodge Secretary and is held in high 
esteem by Callowhill Lodge and the Provincial 
Grand Lodge of Tyrone and Fermanagh. 
   
At the communication of the 26th April 2014, the 
Lodge referred to the death of Very Worshipful 
Brother William Conner, a senior and well-
respected member of the Lodge. A fitting tribute 
was paid to him by Worshipful Brother Mackey 
Breen outlining his contributions to Callowhill 
and to the Provincial Grand Lodge of Tyrone and 
Fermanagh. Very Worshipful Brother Conner was 
then accorded his final salute. 
  
 
 



  

  

  

  

 

  

In 2015 there was a £10,000 refurbishment 
carried out at Callowhill Masonic Hall with a 
disabled toilet and a new kitchen added. 
Emergency lighting and a fire alarm system were 
also installed. Further to this insulation was 
added and a dry master system was fitted. 
   

On the 3rd September 2017 Callowhill Masonic 
Lodge is 250 years old. This special occasion is 
celebrated with a five-course dinner and gala 
ball being held at the Killyhevlin Hotel, 
Enniskillen on Friday 1st September.  
 

The following day there is a special 
communication of the Lodge in the Masonic Hall, 
Derrylin and this includes the conferring of a 
Degree, a short history of the Lodge and the 
presentation of a 50-year Jewel and Certificate 
to one of the members, Worshipful Brother Bert 
Robinson. On the Sunday afternoon, a Service of 
Celebration is held at the Parish Church in 
Derrylin led by Very Worshipful Brother Very 
Rev. Kenneth R.J. Hall, Provincial Grand 
Chaplain assisted by Right Worshipful Brother 
Revd. Canon T. Henry Trimble, Senior Grand 
Chaplain, Grand Lodge of Ireland. 
  

Callowhill will remember it’s illustrious past 
and with the blessing of the Most High God, we 
shall continue our labours in Derrylin for 
another 250 years.   
       

 

  
  



  

  

  

  

 

  

 
Callowhill Lodge Officers for 2017 

  

 
Lodge Officers for 2017 

  
  



  

  

  

  

 

  

Officers for 2017 
 

Worshipful Master 
W. Brother Garry Clarke 

 

Senior Warden 
Brother Stanley Humphreys 

 

Junior Warden 
Brother William Magee 

 

Chaplains 
W. Brother Samuel Blair 
W. Brother Albert Lunny 

 

Secretary 
V.W. Brother Robert Dane 

 

Treasurer 
W. Brother Thomas Patton 

 

Director of Ceremonies 
W. Brother Stephen Kennedy 

 
Steward of Charities 

W. Brother John Rutledge 
 

Almoner 
W. Brother John Joseph McMaster 

 

Senior Deacon 
Brother Julian Thornton 

 

Junior Deacon 
Brother Rodney Willis 

 

Inner Guard 
Brother John Graham  

  



  

  

  

  

 

  

Immediate Past Master  
W. Brother Mark Edmondson  
  

Rep on Provincial Grand Lodge Board of G.P.   
W. Brother Robert J Robinson   
  
Rep on District Committee of Inspection W. 
Brother William McBrien   



 

 

 

Current Lodge Members 
 

 
 

W. Brother Mackey Breen  
W. Brother Robert J Robinson   
Brother Raymond J. Thornton  
W. Brother Brian Monaghan  
W. Brother Robert Loughlin  
W. Brother Albert Lunny  
W. Brother William McBrien   
V.W. Brother William J. Dixon  
Brother Wesley Hunter  
Brother Alan Campbell  
Brother George Thornton  
W. Brother Howard Thornton  
W. Brother David Mc Mullen  
W. Brother Harold Follis  
W. Brother Norman Emo W. 
Brother Samuel Blair  
W. Brother Robert Forde  
Brother Alan Gilmore  
W. Brother Cecil Morton  
V.W. Brother Robert Dane  
W. Brother Ivan Willis  
Brother Mervyn Willis  
W. Brother John Rutledge  
W. Brother John Finlay  
Brother Robert Waterson  
W. Brother Peter Dixon  
  

W. Brother Vaughan Crooks  
W. Brother Victor Wilson  
W. Brother Charles 
Surphlis  
W. Brother Noel Humphreys  
Brother William Magee  
W. Brother Maurice Willis  
W. Brother John Joseph 
McMaster   
W. Brother Roger Monaghan  
W. 
BrotherSamuelWhittendale  
W. Brother Keith Monaghan  
W. Brother Thomas Patton   
W. Brother Trevor Willis  
W. Brother Stephen Kennedy  
W. Brother Thomas Foster  
W. Brother Mark Edmondson  
W. Brother Garry Clarke    
Brother William Little  
Brother Stanley Humphreys  
Brother Ian Crawford  
Brother Julian Thornton  
Brother Dale McMaster  
Brother Gordon McKeown  
Brother Rodney Willis   
Brother John Graham   
Brother Mark Dowson  
Brother Kevin Baker  
W Brother Peter Dixon  



  

  

  

  

 

  

 
  


